
 Central Emergency Dispatch Policy Board 

 
November 19, 2024 

Bloomington Police Department  

Training Room 

220 E. 3rd Street 

 
Members present:   Ryan Pedigo, Roger Kerr, Dustin Dillard, Proxy Michael Ruiz 

 

Attendees:        

Sarah Taylor  Karin Davis  Eli Eccles 

Jeffrey Combs  Margie Rice  Mike Diekhoff     

 

 

Meeting was called to order at 10:02 a.m. by Ryan Pedigo 

 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

I. Approval of Minutes: Motion from Dillard and seconded by Kerr for approval of 

the minutes from September 17, 2024.   Motion passed unanimously. 

 

II. Personnel Update  The vacancies are the same as reported at the last meeting.  

There are eleven dispatcher vacancies and three supervisor positions.  Out of the 

last new hire session, only one is still with us.  There is a new hiring process that 

will be ongoing and right now has 50-60 applicants. 

 

III. Committee Reports: None - no active committees.  

 

IV. Statistics:  Very little change from September to October of 2024.  We’re 

continuing to see call volume decrease from the 2023 levels. 

 

V. Old Business –  
 

Pedigo – Sgt Simpson from ISP has advised that all restrictions have been removed 

from Stinesville Police.  Their MDT use was approved.  Motion to access Spillman 

on MDT with audits by ISP was presented by Pedigo and seconded by Dillard.  

Vote was unanimous. Eli will perform random checks while they are on duty and do 

individual audits while they are on duty.  Checks will be done once a month.  Chief 

Diskhoff will look at CALEA standards and will have a conversation..       

 

The CALEA review has been done and the reviewer spoke highly of Amy’s efforts 

and the accreditation was awarded to Ryan and Amy in Jacksonville, Florida. 

 

. 
 



VI. New Business:     

 

Claims – motion made by Pedigo and seconded by Dillard to accept the claims as 

presented by City and County.  Passed unanimously. 

 

. 

VII. Police/Sheriff/Fire/EMS –   

 

Combs advised Station 26 has broken ground.  They are working with Eli and 

everything should be ready in the first quarter of 2025.  The ambulances are up and 

running and working well with the overflow. 

 

 

VIII. Public Comment:  None 

 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 21, 2025, and will be held in the 

Bloomington Police Department Training Room at 10am. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:14 am. 


